12 Darling Street,
Brantford, Ontarie.

Roveuber 3, 1944.

Mr. F. G. Shears,

Pirector Japanese Evacuztion Section,
Departaent of Secretary of State,
Office of the Custodian.

Dear Hr. Shears:

On receipt of your letter dated June 8th, 1944 (File No.
11499, J.L.633) I learned of the sale of my property on the south
side of the River Road at Swnbury, E.C.

The sale price of $1963.00 is to my beiief far less than
what would be conaildered a falr sale. I am sure that I entrusted to
your office an insurance poilcy covering the house for £3000.00 and
furniture ste in the house for $800 .00, There was over 7 acres of
iand on which the house was situated that to my xnovledge never assess-
ed Lelow £100.00 per acre even during the depression. I also m:de con-
siderable improvements om my property.

I also wish to state that my house was rebuilt in 1941, Decem-
ber 5th and every piece of furniture and houseiold accessories was in
use only from the 5th of December 1741 to May 15th, 1942.

Mr. Shears, 1 know that your office was given the authority
to dispose of Japanese property. I also amow that your office agreed
te obtain a fair price for them. ;

I also wish to state th.t I, persomally, working as trouble-
shooter for the Japanese Committee and recognized by the B.C.3.C., first
visited you when your Departuent was first set up,

1 also pleaded with the Japanese pecple to trust im your office
because you mould do your best for tiem. When I was transferred to New
Denver, B.C. and on the Commission staff I endeavoured to get Japanese
pecple to have trust and faith im you and your office.

I cannot accept the sale of my property as being failr nor can I
say that the price of same of the others whe have come to discuss the
sale of their land by your office with me as being falr sales. I cam ob-
tain, I think, from the bulider of my house a statement saving that to
build a house like mime would cost between 14000.00 and 84500.00.

Mr. Shears I am not blaning you perscnally but I wiash to go om
record as being very dissatisfied with the sale price of sy property as
negotiated by your office. I would be very grateful for either a personal
or official letter from you.

Comtinuing my trust, I am,
Sincerely yours,

B Tat o SFi7H b




